

President Thomas M. Green 2111 Laurel Springs Kingwood, TX 77339 (713) 358-3897

Vice President Larry G. Martin

Secretary/Treasurer Bernard S. Balser

Chancellor Allan M. Henshaw

Genealogist/Registrar Kim A. Morton

Historian Donald W. Lemon

Chaplain Rev. Steven L. Newman

Sergeant of Arms Gary P. Smith

Tiney Woods Tine Shavings

Official Newsletter of the PineyWoods Chapter, No. 51 Texas Society, Sons of the American Revolution P. O. Box 6524, Kingwood, Texas 77325

FEBRUARY/MARCH 1995 NEWSLETTER

FROM THE FEBRUARY 16th ANNUAL CHAPTER MEETING

The Annual Chapter meeting was opened at 7:30 P.M.. by President Tom Green. The minutes as they appeared in the newsletter and treasurer's report were presented and were accepted.

The elections of officers for the 1995-96 Year were held and the following will be installed at the March 16th Regular Dinner Meeting.

President Thomas M. Green
Vice President Bernard S. Balser
Secretary Jeff M. Meadows
Treasurer Worthy R. Warnack

Registrar Jack C. Ward
Genealogist Kim A. Morton
Chancellor Allan M. Henshaw
Historian Donald W. Lemon

Chaplain Rev. Steven L. Newman

Sergeant of Arms Gary P. Smith

Kim Morton announced that currently the membership is 75 with 2 pending applications in Louisville awaiting approval and others in the process. We hope to have 80-85 members by the end of the Texas Society, SAR Calendar year, March 31, 1995.

The Keynote speaker was Robert L. Schaadt, Director-Archivist of the Sam Houston Regional Library & Research Center in Liberty.

Several board members met with a book bindery representative and gave him partial copies of the manuscript. These were sent to two bindery companies for binding as samples of their work. We anticipate having the samples at the March 16, 1995 meeting for perusal. The bindery representative's preliminary numbers indicate that we should be able to sell the books at a pre-published rate to members only for \$25. These will be personalized books with a membership certificate for the purchasing member bound into the book.

We anticipate selling the book to the public for \$30, but remember these are anticipated prices contingent on the bid offered by the bindery.

Please keep in mind that the purpose of this book is two fold. This is the first for a SAR Chapter and will be an excellent proof source in the future. The other purpose is to make money for the Chapter.

The pre-published price of the books will be good until May 1, 1995 with paid reservations setting the number of first editions.



Your personal profile is needed by March 16, 1995 in order to be included in the book. Samples for guidance are enclosed.

REGULAR DINNER MEETING - INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS by newly elected Texas Society, SAR President C.R. Harrington THURSDAY, MARCH 16, 1995

The March Dinner Meeting with wives and guests, will be held in the Quality Inn Banquet Room at 6115 Will Clayton Parkway in Humble on Thursday, March 16, 1995 with social time at 7:00 P.M., the dinner and meeting at 7:30 P.M.

The main purpose of this meeting is the Installation of Officers for the 1995-1996 Year. Our honored guest will be the newly elected Texas Society, SAR President C.R. Harrington, of the Liberty Chapter, Brownsville.

The cost for this meeting will be \$15.00 per person and the PineyWoods Chapter must receive your check by the <u>deadline of Saturday</u>, <u>March 11th</u> for reservations.

REMINDER OF FUTURE MEETINGS:

March 10-12, 1995

Texas Society SAR Annual Convention San Antonio - Holiday Inn North Riverwalk

Representing The PineyWoods Chapter at this TXSSAR Convention will be Tom Green, Allan Henshaw, Bernard Balser, Jeff Meadows, Worthy Warnack and Jack Ward.

PineyWoods Chapter Meetings

Thursday, April 20:

Board of Directors' Meeting, Randall's Meeting Room

Thursday, May 18th:

Regular Dinner Meeting, Quality Inn

1994-95 Awards Presentations

PineyWoods Chapter, No. 51 Texas Society, Sons of the American Revolution P. O. Box 6524, Kingwood, Texas 77325